
 

 

HEPWORTH PARISH COUNCIL                  MINUTES                                                                                           10/20                     

 
An Extraordinary meeting of Hepworth Parish Council took place at 7.30pm on Thursday 20th August 2020. This meeting 
was held remotely. The following items were discussed: 
 
Persons Present 
 
 
Ms L Robinson 
(Chairman) 
Mr R Shackleton 
Ms H Corris (Clerk)                                 

 
Mr A Yorke 
Mrs N Yorke 
Mrs M McPherson 

 

 
 
 

  

There were no 
members of the public. 

  

  
 

1. Apologies 
Mr R Marsham 

Action 

2. Declarations of Interest 
There were no declarations of interest 
  

 

3 Resolution to Exclude Press/Public 
Not required as none present 

 

4 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Update on Hepworth Recreation Ground Committee 
  
The play area is undergoing refurbishment and looks really good. It is almost complete. 
The Redecoration of the pavilion building will be next. 
 
A Solicitor has been contacted regarding the Lease agreement between Hepworth Recreation 
Ground Committee (HRG) and the Parish Council (PC). It would cost somewhere in the region of 
£750 plus VAT for the Solicitor to examine the lease and provide advice around the perceived 
breaches. 
The Treasurer of HRG has provided some account information however, a break -down of 
payments made covering the entire period from 2012 to date is still needed in order to explain 
expenditure from the COIF account and the Treasurer has indicated that this will now be 
provided. 
 
Discussion around potential options in relation to the HRG.  
Resolution passed to seek legal advice in order to establish lawful options available. 

       

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Chair 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

4. Questions to the Chair 
None 
The meeting closed at 8.00pm 
 

 

  
 
 


